At a meeting of Lower Broadheath Parish Council

 Held in the Village Hall on Monday 1st March 2010 at 7.30pm
Present: Mrs. B. Beard (Chairman)
   Mr. P. Simmonds (Vice Chairman)           
               Mr. R. Bass 
   Ms M Davies

               Mr. A. Forrest

               Ms. K. Gray               
               Mr A Parry
               Mrs.V. Swinburn        

               Mr M Wedd
               Cllr A Davies

               Mr. M Davis – Clerk
Apologies. Mrs. J. Plante               
Declaration of Interests: None
Minutes: The minutes of the meeting held on 1st February 2010 having been circulated were proposed Mr Simmonds, seconded Mr Parry and signed by the Chairman.

Matters arising:

Vicarage Green:  No report.
Public Rights of Way and Footpaths:  No report
Highways: Cllr Davies advised that the footway siding along the Martley Road would extend from the Village Centre to the city boundary at Laugherne Brook.
Mr Wedd reported that the camera survey in Bell Lane had revealed a blocked pipe. The report from highways together with proposed actions was awaited.
Allotments:  The clerk reported that there were 7 applicants for allotments at present. When writing the clerk would ask allotment holders if they wished to sub divide there plot. The clerk would also write concerning an apparently abandoned plot.
Anti Social Behaviour: The chairman reported that the problem of petrol being siphoned from cars in Malvern Close continued. The police were aware of the situation.
Affordable Housing: No report.
Parish Plan:  Mr Simmonds presented the results of the parish plan survey and suggested that he should write to all residents setting out the position and asking for there comments on the proposed action plans. In view of impending major developments in the area it was vital that the proposals be formalised as soon as possible. It was agreed that Mr Simmonds should write to all residents and the chairman thanked him on behalf of the council for his work producing the update.
Village Hall:  Mr Wedd reported that he was still exploring funding sources for village hall repairs. 
Report on Boules Court: Mr Forrest advised that a “Boules Taster Day” was proposed for 17th April.
Lengthsman:  The clerk advised that the lengthsman had been able to increase his work hours thanks to the additional funding.
Village Hall Hiring Agreement: It was agreed that once revised, the Village Hall Hiring agreement would be put on the Web site.
Standing Orders: It was agreed that the clerk and Mr. Simmonds would meet to complete the revised standing orders, to be presented to the council at the May meeting.

Worcester Transport Strategy: A proposed letter to Peter Blake at Worcestershire County Council had been circulated. It was agreed that the clerk should send the letter to Peter Blake together with the results of the Parish Plan Update and a copy of the report on the Worcester City Transport Consultation. It was also agreed that the documents would be copied to all County and Malvern Hills District Councillors.
Positive Activities: Cllr Davies confirmed that he had agreed that the balance of £350 could be used to fund the proposed table tennis “taster sessions” which Peter Roberts had kindly agreed to organise. The sessions would be held in the village hall on Fridays 12th and 26th March from 6.00pm to 7.30pm.
The mobile youth unit would be present on Tuesday 6th April from 3.00pm to 6.00pm. It would be necessary to provide a power socket, toilet facilities and volunteers to supervise activities.
County Councillor’s report: Cllr Davies reported that a council tax increase of 2.5% had been agreed. £26million had been allocated to highways (£15million for rural roads and £11million for flood alleviation, footways etc.)
The work deferred by Severn Trent on the A4133 would now commence on 20th March until mid May. The road will not be closed but there will be traffic signal control.
District Councillor’s report: No report.
Suspension of Standing Orders for Public Participation:   Mr Morris reported a pothole on the B4204 between Hallow Lane and Bell Lane and a dangerous manhole cover between Heath Nureries and Lovington Lane. The Chairman reported a pothole in Hallow Lane near Jacomb Road.
Correspondence: The following correspondence was received:
1. John Wallace, WCC re Martley Rd footway siding out

2. Dave Lavender, WCC re Drainage investigation

3. Martin Oliver, Severn Trent – re Proposed traffic control, A4133 Holt Fleet Road from 20th March until mid May.

Planning: The following applications were received for comments: 
1. 10/00138/ELE, Power Lines (OS 8188 5729) Lovington Lane -  No Comment 
      Decisions: 09/01541/HOU, Peachley Court, Peachley Lane - Approved 
Finance:
a) Accounts for payment: It was proposed Mr Wedd, seconded Mrs Swinburn, and resolved to pay the following outstanding accounts:
1.   The Map Shop – O S Landplan                                                         - £70.97


2.  Parish Lengthsman 

a) Charges Recoverable From Worcestershire County Council

Mr S Skeys   -   Work during December& January 2010 

-£315.00

Mr M Davis  -   Scheme Management December & Jan 2010
            -£22.80
   
b) Charges due from Lower Broadheath Parish Council

Mr S Skeys  -  Rubbish Bins ,etc December and January                       - £89.25      
3. 
Smart Cut – Vicarage Green Maintenance, December

January and February          1 @ £62.28 and 2 @ £63.64
        
           - £189.56
     

4. Parry’s Signs  - Sign for Boules Court



            - £56.40

5.  M Davis – Print reports, etc10/2/2010




-£16.92





       23/2/2010
                                               - £15.96




                                                  Total             - £32.88
6. Mike Beard – Newsletter Paper
                                                - £26.05

7. Mike Davis – Printing for 1st March meeting                                      - £12.00


 


SWJC Villages Consultation: The SWJCS team would be at Lower Broadheath Village Hall on Thursday 11th March (3.30pm to 7.00pm) and on Saturday 13th March (10.30am to 1.30pm).
Common Management Fund: Nothing to report.
Regional Spatial Strategy: Notes of the meeting of the West Midlands Regional Committee held at the Worcestershire Cricket Club on 1st March 2010 were circulated.
Any Other Business: 
1. Members were reminded that the next meeting on Monday 12th  April would be at 7.00pm followed at 8.00pm by the Annual Parish Meeting. Reports would be required from the Chairman, Local Police Officer, County and District Councillors, School Governor and the Village Hall Management Committee.
Date of Next meeting: 12th April 2010 at 7.00pm followed by the Annual Parish Meeting  at 8.00pm.
